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Ms. Fickert and Ms. Azar’s
Third Grade Class 
Ms. Fickert and Ms. Azar’s Third Grade Class List
2016-2017
1. Jaden Barrow
2. Brooke Browning

3. DeShawn Brownlee

4. Jordan Bruwier

5. Hannah Charles

6. Autumn Davey

7. Luca Dedenbach-Guzman

8. Nadia Gajewski

9. Dylan Gasperoni

10. Maxwell Golombek

11. Merle Gordon

12. Emma Kalmeta

13. David Keel

14. Rowynn Louwers

15. Rylan Minkiewicz

16. Kamryn Mix

17. Malik Murray

18. Ahmad Orr

19. Thatcher Roehl

20. Dominic Rossi

21. Morgan Simmons

22. Haris Sivic

23. Savanna Spears

24. Evan Szabo

25. Chassity Taylor

26. Parker Taylor

27. Miguel Theut

28. Ava Tilly

29. Chyla Weir

30. Antione Williams

31. William Wilson

32. Alexis Winter 

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome to an exciting new year at Mt. Clemens Montessori Academy!  This year your child will be in our Third Grade class.  Please take a few minutes to read the following information about your child’s teachers as well as refresh your memory about our school policies and procedures.
We are very pleased to be working with you and your child this school year. Our door is always open, as we believe that you play an important part in your child’s education. We will strive to make learning a community effort through open communication with students, parents, and teachers. Each month you will be given a newsletter that will keep you informed on what we are working on in class. If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact us anytime. We are very open to setting up a conference and talk about your concerns. Please visit our school website www.mtclemensmontessori.com for news and events. You can also receive news from our classroom website www.fickertramirez.weebly.com  or www.myteacherpages/webpages/thirdgradetwo/. You can reach us at the office phone, (586) 465-5545. We are available through email at fickert@mtclemensmontessori.com or Asar@mtclemensmontessori.com.
Sincerely,

Ms. Fickert and Ms. Azar 
MEET THE TEACHERS
Meet Ms. Azar
Meet Ms. Fickert

I am looking forward to teaching your third grader this year. This is my fourth year at Mt. Clemens Montessori Academy. This is my second year teaching third grade. I have also enjoyed teaching second grade and computers. I graduated from Grand Valley State University with a degree in English Language Arts and Elementary Education. During my free time I enjoy reading, writing, and painting. I am that artistic type that loves new craft ideas and projects. However, my favorite pastime is spending time with those I love: my family, friends, and of course my students. My philosophy is that every student can succeed if given the opportunity, trust, time, and encouragement to become their personal best. I am looking forward to getting to know your child’s strengths, goals, and unique personality.

Our Third Grade Weekly Specials

· Monday:
· Music and computers: 10:15-11:15
· Science 11:15-12:15
· Tuesday:

· French: 11:45-12:15
· Wednesday:
· Physical Education: 8:15-9:15
· Science: 9:15-10:15

· Thursday:
· Music/Computers: 11:15-12:15
· Friday:
· French: 10:15-10:45
· Health: 10:45-11:15

· Science: 11:15-12:15

Third Grade Information

School Day: Our school day begins at 8:00 A.M.  Please make sure that your child arrives on time so that they do not miss any important instruction.  Your child will be marked tardy if attendance has already been taken.  Our school day ends at 3:30 P.M.  Please refrain from picking up your child early whenever possible.  We will be teaching until the end of the day and your child will be missing out on important curriculum. Please note:  Parents are not permitted to pick up their child from the classroom.  You must check in at the office and we will have your child sent to you. (Please refer to the Parent-Student Handbook.)

Arrival and Dismissal: In order to ensure the safety of our students please refrain from using cell phones in the drop off/pick up line. Please have your car tag in the front window while in the dismissal line. Pick up will be at the gym door on the side of the school. We also ask, for a safe and smooth arrival and dismissal, that you do not park in the front or side of the building during arrival and dismissal times. 

Lunch:  Lunch boxes sent to school with your child should be labeled with his or her name on it.  Please pack only healthy foods.  We will eat lunch in the gym or our classroom.  Hot Lunch is available at $4.00 a day and must be purchased in two month increments.  Lunch is from 12:15-12:45pm, followed by recess from 12:45-1:15pm.
Birthdays:  You are welcome to send in a healthy treat for your child’s birthday.  Please let us know if you will be sending something in ahead of time.  We have thirty-two (30) students in the class.  Please let us know if your child has a summer birthday and would like to celebrate on his/her half birthday (a July 10th birthday could be celebrated on January 10th), or towards the end of the school year.  Please notify us if, for any reason, you do not want your child to participate in birthday celebrations at school.
Snack:  We will take a 15 minute healthy snack break each day.  Please avoid candy, cookies, chips, cake- like foods, and drinks.  Your child may bring in a water bottle, which they will keep at their seats, to be used throughout the day.
Bagel Day: Bagel Day will be every Thursday.  Students may purchase a bagel for $1.00 to eat during snack time. This will begin on the second week of school.

Classroom Discipline Plan:  We use a seven level behavior chart in the classroom which has a clothes pin for each student. Each child begins the day on the “Ready to Learn” Level.  A child will receive a verbal warning for breaking a classroom rule.  After a second warning, he/she will be asked to move the clip down to the “Make Better Choices” level.  If the child continues to make bad choices, they will be moved down again to “Teacher Choice”. At this level, the teacher will make a choice for them. This choice may be missing time from recess, missing a special, etc. The last level that the child can go to is “Parent Contact”. At this level your child will be asked to complete a behavior plan, we discuss the undesirable behavior and what they should have done instead, we sign the plan, and then send it home for you and your child to discuss.  The plan should be signed by a parent/guardian and your child returns it to us the following day.  If we do not receive the signed plan, your child will miss recess again.  We will make a call home if we do not receive the signed plan after two days.  
Children will also move up on the seven level behavior charts. If your child makes great choices they will be asked to move their clothes pin to the “Good Choices” level. This is where we strive for all students to be. If they continue to make great choices and they are a role model to others, they will be asked to move their clothes pin to the “Great Job” level. Here they will receive a classroom behavior pass. If they go above and beyond the teacher’s expectations they will be moved to the “Super Student” level. Here they will receive a classroom behavior pass, and a special note home.

We appreciate your support with classroom behavior. You can do this by offering encouragement daily and by asking about the chart.   We are anxious to create a safe, kind, and productive learning environment for your child to enjoy each day. 
Student Planner: Each student will be issued a student planner book.  This will be filled out daily by the students, stating what was worked on in each subject, and whether homework was assigned.  Anything that is homework will be highlighted.  Planners must be signed by a parent or guardian EVERYDAY. *Please make sure homework is completed before signing**** 
Take Home Folders: (Lime Green Plastic Folder):  Each child will be given a lime green take-home folder.  This folder will go home with your child every day, and it is to be returned to school every day as well.  This folder will be used to send home notes from the school or the teacher.  It is also used to return work and to bring homework back and forth to school.  Some days there will be nothing in the folder, but your child will bring it home anyway, that way if you have a note or message for us, it can be sent to school in the lime green folder. Please review any papers in this folder nightly with your child. 
Word Study: For word study we will be switching between two programs: Wordly Wise and Words Their Way. Wordly Wise is a booklet that focuses on vocabulary development. Words Their Way focuses on spelling patterns. Both will be started in class, and if not completed sent home for homework to be due the following Tuesday. Most days there will be time in class to work on this homework, but not always. 

Reading:  In reading, we will be doing Daily Five centers such as Read to Self, Read to Someone, Word Work, Listen to Reading, and Work with the Teacher. Mini-lessons will be taught throughout the week and students will be given the opportunity to practice the strategies learned on their own. This year students will learn reading strategies, fiction, non-fiction, traditional literature, African-American study, and Poetry. 
Social Studies: This year in Social Studies we will incorporate activities, projects, and discussion in the curriculum. Students will be required to participate in classroom discussions. We will be mainly learning about Michigan. 

Writing: Mini lessons will be taught throughout the week. Students will keep their writing in their writing notebooks. Their final copies will be collected into a binder in order to show their writing growth from the beginning of the school year to the end. Third graders will complete quick writes, personal narratives, fiction stories, comparison papers, holiday writing, opinion writing, research, how-to essays, poetry, creative writing, and partner work stories. 

Math: We will be using the Math Expressions curriculum. You will receive an online password to the Think Central website to review any material. We will mainly be focusing on multiplication, division, and story problems. Please practice multiplication facts with your child at home. 
Incomplete Work: If a student does not complete his/her work for a subject in school it will be sent home and expected to be completed and returned to school the next day. 

Grades:  The report card we use for Third Grade details how a child does on particular areas within a subject.  The following codes are used.   



4: Excellent Progress Towards Standard  



3: Steady Progress Towards Standard




2: Beginning Progress Towards Standard




1: Needs Improvement




On tests and some papers you will see a percentage and a mark of 1, 2, 3 or 4.


Below is a guide to determine how your child is doing:

· 100-85 = 4
· 85-75 = 3
· 75-65 = 2
· 65 and below = 1
Please realize that a “1” is not failing.  It simply means your child needs more practice/support in a particular area of study. We will also use stamps, stickers, or stars on informal or practice pages.

Parent Volunteers: We welcome all volunteers who would like to participate in our classroom.  Volunteers are needed to plan and carry out celebrations and practice basic math facts with individual students. If you are interested, please let us know. Thank you for your support! 

Green School: This year we are going to continue with being “Green”, therefore our school and classroom newsletters as well as calendars will not be sent home in hard copy form. There are many ways you can get this information; our classroom will have a website you can view our website at www.myteacherpages.com/webpages/thirdgradetwo.  Also, the school website, www.mtclemensmontessori.com contains some important information including school newsletters and monthly calendars. While browsing the school website remember to sign-up for our “Newsletters and School Closing Alerts” email service, Mail Chimp.  All newsletters, school closings, and important announcements will come to you automatically via email to your inbox when you sign up for this service. 
Helpful Information
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Child’s Name ________________________________________________________

Child’s Preferred Name: __________________________________________

Parent/Guardian Name(s) __________________________________________________

Cell number ______________________________________________

Work number ______________________________________________

Other phone numbers ______________________________________________

Email _______________________________________________________________


The best way to contact me is by:


( phone (day/evening)
( email
( notes sent home

Does your child have access to a computer at home? _________________________

Does your child have access to the internet at home? _________________

What special interests, sport activities, and/or hobbies does your child have?

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________
Please list any food/product allergies your child has:

________________________________________________________________________
What three words best describe your child:

________________________________________________________________________

Are there any special comments you would like to make? ________________________________________________________________________
*Please return with your child on the first day of school.*

.  Parent Partnership

Student Name: ________________

Teachers: Ms. Fickert & Ms. Ramirez
	1. Student Strengths- Describe your child’s social and educational strengths. 

	2.  Behavioral Performances – Describe any specific behavior which may interfere with academic performance.

	3.  Social Interaction – Describe your child’s interaction with parents, siblings, teachers, and other children.

	4. Please describe your goals for your child for this school year. 

	5.  Please describe the areas which you feel your child needs extra support.

	6.  Describe any concerns your child may have about school.

	7.  Please add any additional comments that you feel would help us get to know your child, for example: a nickname. 


Signed:  ______________________________

Date: ____________   
	Picture Release Form


We will be taking many great pictures of your child participating in classroom activities, having fun at recess, and learning on field trips.  We would like to place these pictures on our classroom website.  Please sign and return the form below which will permit your child’s picture to appear on our classroom website. 

I give my permission for my child’s, _______________________, picture to appear on all Mt. Clemens Montessori Teacher’s website. 

Parent Signature: _______________________
Date: ________​____
	Picture Release Form


We will be taking many great pictures of your child participating in classroom activities, having fun at recess, and learning on field trips.  We would like to place these pictures on our classroom website.  Please sign and return the form below which will permit your child’s picture to appear on our classroom website. 

I give my permission for my child’s, _______________________, picture to appear on all Mt. Clemens Montessori Teacher’s website. 

Parent Signature: _______________________
Date: ________​____

Parent Volunteer Form


Student Name: _________________________________

Volunteer Name: ________________________________

Day Phone Number: ___________________

Evening Phone Number: _________________

Email: _________________________________ (if checked often)

___ Yes, I would like to volunteer in the classroom. 
Days & Times Available

	Monday
	

	Tuesday
	

	Wednesday
	

	Thursday
	

	Friday 
	


*We are hoping to have parents come in after lunch (from 1:15-1:30) or during math time (1:30-2:30) to review basic math facts with students.
